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Fr. Uche Njoku PhD
St. Joseph’s Parish
New Malden, Surrey
KT3 3QW

Re: Profound gratitude
Whatsoever you do to the least of my brothers & Sisters, that you do unto me (MT 25:31-46)

Dear Fr. Uche:

God’s peace and blessings upon you and your good hearted parishioners of St.
Joseph’s New Malden. Thank you for your support and solidarity for the mission of
Christ. Your generosity this year, joyfully reached Sacred Heart parish in
Bincheratanga, Yendi diocese in the northern region of Ghana. This support from
your 2024 Lenten fast and sacrifice as a parish community has become an invaluable
assistance to our confrere in Bincheratanga.

Fr. Eugene Samwine CSSp, the priest in charge of Sacred Heart Parish
Bincheratanga, , received with joy the two thousand pounds (£2000) which you and
your generous parishioners sent to support the rural mission of Bincheratanga. Fr.
Eugene has already erected a piggery as a self-supporting project which will support
the parish, while providing some skills in animal husbandry to some of the youth in
the area, who are often tempted to leave the village for bigger cities. He also
informed me that he will use part of the funds to renovate the presbytery.

On behalf of Fr. Eugene and the parishioners of Sacred Heart Parish Bincheratanga,
I wish to use this medium to express their profound gratitude. As we begin this
month in honor of our Blessed Mother Mary, we missionaries pray the Good Lord
to bless and reward you and your parishioners for your annual Lenten generosity and
support for the missions.




